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February 18, 2025  

 

  

Sarah Wile, AICP 

Senior Planner III, City of Aurora  

Planning & Business Development Department 

 

Re: Initial Submission Review: Horizon Uptown – Master Plan Amendment 

Case Number: 2007-7005-04 

  

Dear Ms. Wile:  

  

Merrick & Company has reviewed the comments dated 1/28/2025, regarding the Horizon  

Uptown Filing 7 PIP Master Amendment. The following summarizes Merrick’s responses to the 

comments provided by the City of Aurora.  

 

  

  

  

1. Planning (Sarah Wile / 303-739-7857 / swile@auroragov.org / Comments in teal)  

1A: No comments.  

  

2. Civil Engineering (Kendra Hanagami / 303-739-7295 / khanagam@auroragov.org / Comments in 

green) 

2A. No comments.  

 

3. Fire / Life Safety (Erick Bumpass / 303-739-7627 / ebumpass@auroragov.org / Comments in blue)  

3A. No comments. 

  

4. Aurora Water (Casey Ballard / 303-739-7382 / cballard@auroragov.org / Comments in red)  

4A. Address comments from Aurora Water in the PIP Narrative. Spoke with Casey to discuss what 

changes to the PIP language will be acceptable.  

  

 


